
2022 Chanticleer report
Thank you to our umpires Jean and Margaret, the score keepers Maryan and Lynne and the many 
people that turned up throughout the weekend to watch and support the players. • To Heather and 
Luddy for feeding the masses – it wasn't just lunch, it was a banquet and much enjoyed by all. • To 
Ella for the excellent job you did as Auckland team manager. • To Michael our Auckland Coach for the 
energy, knowledge and dedication you bring to the role and giving me the opportunity to assist in what 
has been an enjoyable campaign to be a part of, working with a great group of people. • To the 
Auckland players, none of you left a drop of petrol in the tank at the end of both days, we can't ask for 
anything more than that, so massive respect to you all for this effort. Finally, congrats to Graeme 
Morris, coach of Wellington. Your squad were well drilled, had an effective game plan and showed 
great tenacity in so many games to come from behind on the score board and grind out wins in the 
final end. A great weekend of petanque for all involved. Report from Allan Fletcher


